
I bring season greetings from Cambodia
We thank God, for giving us the joy and privilege of being
part of Christian mission in Cambodia. We rejoice with great
thankfulness as we reflect and try to bring out this year end 
Newsletter.
The Lord has proved Himself faithful and entirely true to
His promises regarding this work and constantly amazes
us with His provision and blessings. Below is the summary 
of our journey of faith so far.
Thank you for joining us through your support and prayer,
in taking this challenging venture. God is working and will
work with us because we are united with one heart in his
presence and Name. We are closing the year with great stories
He has done and looking forward for the great year ahead of us.
 We really appreciate all of your encouragement, prayer and 
support even in the coming years!

Gihuka swu & Toka

SEASON GREETING'S 

MINISTRY UPDATES
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Sincerely 

TYRANNUS HALL BUILDING

The long prayer of having our own facility in city 
to continue Gods work among university has 
been answered through friends, well wishers 
and our Hall's ALUMNI. We are greatful to God 
and all our supporters for allowing us to have 
this Building. We have settled the paperworks
and have dedicated  the building on 4 
December 2022 for Gods work in Phnom Penh.

CHURCH 10 ANNIVERSARY 

We started a small fellowship in 2012 to 
continue reaching out to our graduate 
as they continue to work in the city. 
And God is helping us to continue this 
amazing fellowship. We celebrated  10 
Anniversary on 4 December where 
around 70 people gathered and have 
thanks to God.

BLESS CAMBODIA NETWORK 



ENGLISH CLASS IN 
PARTNERSHIP WITH 
INTERNATIONAL MINISTRY (US)

BIBLE STUDY

Many of the students who are in Halls are 
non Christian and we really felt that they 
need to know the person Jesus likewise, we 
introduced a series Bible study on "I am" we 
come every friday 8:30-9:30 pm and dig 
into His word. We are grateful to Missionary 
Wibonbou Abonmai for willing to help us 
take classes. Its going very well and very 
happy to see the response of the students. 
Through this Bible study they started to 
raise questions. We hope and pray that by 
the end of the Bible study we will be able to 
conduct a water Baptism for those who 
really understand and accept Jesus as their 
personal saviour. 

STAY FOCUS & CREATIVE
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M I N I S T R Y  U P D A T E S  

Grateful to International Ministry for helping us out in 
teaching English to our University Student's through 
online. We wanted to see that the students learn to 
be confident in English speaking and amazingly by 
the end of the class some started to interpret in our 
sunday fellowship and alot of them become confident 
in speaking English. We wanted to take English Class 
to another level likewise, we incorporate Bible study. 
We wanted to let them learn English at the same time 
grow in their faith. We did some classes from the book 
of Daniel but due to inconvenience of time we stop 
and continue to do it in person. 
we are happy and grateful that we could able to take 
our students to another level through this program.
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FAMILY UPDATE

CAMPSITE AND FARMING
Things have been very slow at the campsite after the pandemic but we 
continue to work things out in a very slow pace. We are grateful to Saran family 
and Sokea for being faithful even during this difficult time. Our campsite is not 
much in use. We continue to do farming in small scale and trying to plant trees 
around campsite. We pray that God will continue to guide and lead us in taking 
this project forward in the coming years. Your prayers are really appreciated 
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We continue to praise God for His faithfulness in our family life. 
We have face one of the most challenging time in our family 
through sickness. But He has brought us outof it. Toka has been 
enjoying her life and work after going through surgery and 
chemo. Though we regularly visit hospital to review her health. 
She has really recuperate well. 
Recently we joined AGAPE children home to minister to rural 
children in Ratanakiri where Toka shared her testimony and I 
shared Gods word. Things are back to normal. Anna and Apulo 
are keeping healthy and going to school. We are excited to go 
India after 3 years to be with our family for a month. Appreciate 
your prayer
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PRAYER REQUEST

1. Please keep our family in your prayer as we are going home for 
Christmas.

2. Pray to God to speak to the young people whom we minister,

3. Pray for the visions and plans for next year 2023



Some moments of 
building dedication and 
Church 10 anniversary 


